
 
 
March 19, 2021 
 
Good Afternoon and Happy Friday, 
 
At last evening's Board of Education meeting, I provided an overview of our recent parent 
strategic planning survey results. The raw data is attached to this email, and some of the 
initial key insights are listed below. Thank you very much for taking the time to complete this 
survey, as we had over 1,100  responses!  
 
Strategic Planning Survey Key Insights  

• 94% of current parents are either satisfied or very satisfied with the quality of 
our school district 

• 90% of parents feel that our school district has stayed the same or 
improved since the time that they have lived here. 

• 52% of parents believe that future strategic planning should only consider options 
encompassing neighborhood (geographic) elementary schools. 

• 70% of parents feel that a Preschool/Kindergarten building paired with four 
neighborhood schools is an acceptable or very acceptable long-term plan. 

Also attached is a ppt deck that was presented last evening for your review. As we prepare for 
our Phase III implementation on Monday, April 12th, I would like to remind you that we have 
travel restrictions for states other than New Jersey, Pennslyvania, New York, Delaware, and 
Connecticut. If you plan to travel outside of these states over spring break, individuals should 
follow a 10-day quarantine. A reduced quarantine time of 7 days can be implemented with a 
negative test result 3-5 days after returning home.  
 
Please know that we are doing everything possible to maximize time in school for students in 
the final stretch of this incredibly challenging journey. Likewise, for students who choose to 
stay remote, we are equally committed to providing high-quality instruction. I continue to 
proud to be your superintendent as we fight COVID-19 and would like to acknowledge the 
courage and dedication of our staff, our students' resilience, and the patience of our parents. 
As Hawks, we will rise above.  
 
Sincerely 
Robert J. Fisicaro, Ed.D. 
Superintendent  
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